
October 2024 supervisor report

Library proposal questions I am still waiting for a true discussion of the Library proposal, and for answers to some of my questions from our attorney.
· Does transferring the deed to the property really release the township from liability for the seawall? According to MTA attorney Katharine Mullhaupt, the library is still under the township umbrella, even though it has a separate board and millage. To my reading, PA 164 says the same thing. Our attorney is looking into this.
· Where did the $200,000 figure come from? Why would the township consider paying that or any sum? This represents funds that we will not be able to use for roads or parks or any of the other things that our constituents would like to see. It is also with noting that the Capital Improvement Fund was seeded with the $135,000 that we received when the County moved the Courthouse out of Leland. Draining this fund will limit our options in the future.
· What if the Library can not raise the required funds? Should there be a reverter clause?
· The Township will need to keep holding meetings in the Munnecke Room, and will periods when there is something unusual going on and will thus need more special meetings. It’s already hard to find times when the room is open, and it’s only going to get busier in the years ahead. Any agreement must preserve our right to use the room when needed.
· Is it necessary to turn over the deed in order to attract donors for the project? Is it possible to do the same thing without a transfer of property? 
· If we do turn over the deed, does that actually release Leland Township from liability should the wall fail before it can be rebuilt? 
· I keep going back to the idea that, if there had been even a rudimentary asset management plan in place for the library grounds and seawall, the agreement for the assigning maintenance of the grounds would have looked very different. I am not comfortable with the rush to complete this new deal, even as I am eager to keep moving towards the actual construction of the new wall. Any agreements for payments from the Township should take into account the investment that Leland Township has already made in this project, and conversely Leland Township should continue to invest the $25,000 to $30,000 that will be needed to get the project past the bidding phase, perhaps deducting these payments from any agreed upon transfer fee. 

The important thing is to maintain the physical progress even as we work out the legal and financial details. The deadline for a decision on the permit is the 8th of next month. The engineer will then have to draw the project and prepare the bid documents, which would take a few months and cost the aforementioned $25-30K.  We could have the project out to bid in the spring and be actually be pounding new pilings in by summer.


Obligating ARPA (COVID Relief) funds. You will have noticed in your Township Insights magazine repeated notices of the requirement for townships to report on use of the ARPA funds every spring. Although we we told that we can use our ARPA funds for regular Township expenditures, the requirement that we report use of the funds for “projects“ has prompted some nervousness among the township supervisors, as there was fear that if we do not correctly report use of these funds, we may be required to return them.

I was therefor eager to sit in on a September 19 webinar hosted by the State Tax Commision that explained how to properly report use of these funds. Expenditures between March 30, 2021 and December 31, 2024 are eligible for ARPA expenses. It is necessary to obligate all of the ARPA funds by December 31 of 2024. “Obligating” means having a plan to use them and a contract signed. The funds themselves must be spent by December 31, 2026. 

The town board agreed in 2021 to spend $108,000 on Phase One of our sidewalk project, and I reported that expenditure in April 2022.  In April 2023, I reported our unreimbursable share of the engineering for Phase 2, which totalled $17,027.50. We have $89,458.50 yet to report, but we will have adequate expenses for construction of the phase 2 sidewalk project to report in April 2025. I have authorized both Clerk Brookfield and Treasurer Garthe as  Account Administrator, Authorized representative, and Point of Contact for Reporting on this site, so one of us should be able to complete the reporting, which is pretty simple to do once the reporting website opens again on April 1, 2025. There is a 30 day reporting window. Submitting the April 2025 report will complete the reporting and close out the ARPA process.

I would like the Town Board to memorialize this by passing a motion to use ARPA funds as follows: 
· $17027.50 for engineering on Sidewalks Phase 2 
· The rest of the ARPA funds ($89,458.50) for construction costs on Sidewalks Phase 2


Mower repair details We saw a $700 repair to the actuator on Ken’s mower. This is the arm that lifts the mower deck up and down. He also found, when he went to install the new leaf catcher, which was purchased immediately before his shoulder injury and was not used until now, that it required a new style mount, add an extra cost of $200. The dealer that sold us the new leaf catcher without telling us of the need for the new mount has gone out of business. 

Sunset Shores bonding There have been requests from Sunset Shores residents to extend the bonding for the community drainfield project from the original 10 years to 20 years in order to lower the yearly payments for the residents. This seems to legally possible,  but there are factors to consider:
1. A longer period means paying more interest,  so it may not lower the annual payments as much as the residents think. 
2. There is a risk to the township in that we will be prevented from pre-paying the bond for a number of years, yet the law requires us to accept payment in full from the residents at any time. There is nothing to prevent residents from agreeing to pay over a period of time and then refinancing privately and repaying their obligation to the project. Leland Township would then be paying the interest on the bond without collecting it from the people who paid off early. We could possibly offset some of the loss by investing the extra funds, but there would still be a loss.  This is a discussion that we should have with bond attorney Tom Colis.


Union negotiations:  The union firefighter’s contract obligates us to start talks next month on the collective bargaining agreement, which expires on April 1st of next year. The abrupt ending of our relationship with Parker Harvey PLC left us without an attorney with expertise in collective bargaining and labor union law. Addressing this deficiency should be a priority for the new board.

Fire Department funding: Also a top concern is renewal or replacement of the Fire Operations and Fire Equipment/Training millages, which were collected for the last time in this year’s winter taxes. They should be put before the voters in August to fund the period that begins with the 26-27 fiscal year. The contract negotiations should be completed before the millage rate is determined.

Food truck dramas: On September 16th, I was asked by a resident why a for-profit food truck was allowed to operate on September 14th during a LPS soccer game. After investigating the question, I found that there was a food truck, and that it that came at the invitation of the soccer coach, who was unaware of our protocols and didn’t consider the fact that the park is actually owned by Leland Township. 

The coach apologized for not thinking this through. I asked him to reach out to Lisa for information about how to schedule any future food trucks. I considered the incident closed, so I was quite surprised when I got a report that the food truck was back the following Saturday, the 23rd, which was LPS homecoming. Fire Chief Dan Besson went to the field and conducted a fire safety inspection of the truck, determined that the setup conformed to standards and that its inspections were up to date. The truck was allowed to operate. 

I again received an apology from the coach, who had read Lisa’s instructions but overlooked the part about getting approval from the town board. With the soccer season now completed, there is time to consider whether food trucks at Hancock are something that should be continued. 

Event scheduling: We ended up with three events: the Maritime Festival, the bike ride, and LPS Homecoming scheduled for the same day. I heard more complaints than usual about the bike ride than I ever had before, mostly about bike riders failing to yield on North Lake Leelanau Drive.  We might want to ask the bike ride to reschedule their event for a less busy weekend.

Reynolds Street. We have made progress in getting the noncompliant fencing removed, but the noncompliant snow fencing at the end of the asphalt remains and the signs on the beach grass restoration areas are not in compliance with the court order, which mandates ““BEACH GRASS RESTORATION — Please stay off dunes”.   These are part of the court order, and not items over which Leland Township can negotiate.

Some unknown party has removed the “60 feet wide” sign from the entrance at Reynolds Street and mounted it on a 2x4 stuck in the sand on the south side of the park area. This should be relocated to its original location.  Any item left in the bare sand area will be washed away when the November swells kick up. 








